THE EDITOR’S CORNER —

Among new members welcomed to the Club
is Dr. Jerome L. Byers (4#1789) of Dallas,
Texas, who specializes 1in Palestine and
Holy Land postal history. Dr. Byers re-
ports that he recently obtained a regis-
tered cover front franked with two Russian
stamps bearing the CLJ Perfin of Credito
Lyonnais Jerusalem, postmarked 1912. Has

any other member ever seen this Perfin on
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stamps of Russia, or does anyone know the
background of such use?

The P.E.R.F.I.N.S word contest, announced
in the July-August Bulletin, is coming along
nicely, with quite a few entries. The win-
ner, who will get a copy of the new Cata-
log of United States Perfins, will be an-
nounced in the October issue.
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